
  

OWNERS ASSOCIATION OF HARMONY UPDATE    

  

  

Phase 1: Lake & Beach Reopening  
 

 

Dear Harmonites, 
 
  
Your OAH, with input from AHS, RVC, and HAWSCO has created a 
safe and responsible phased plan to re open the lake amenity. The plan 
takes effect on Thursday, May 28, 2020 with the lake and beach 
area opening at 3:00 pm. 
 
The details of Phase 1 are as follows: 
 
Phase 1: Effective May 28, 2020 
Hours of operation limited to: Monday—Friday 3pm—8pm 
Saturday-Sunday 12pm-8pm 
(Hours will be Weather Dependent) 
 
The Lake and South Beach Area: 
Open to OAH Members only—no guests are allowed at this time.  
 
At this time we are only allowing 50 people in the park/lake area at a 
time**per AHS regarding group gatherings 
 
Number of members on the beach area is limited given the size of the 
beach area while ensuring social distancing protocols are met.  
 
No congregating on the beach is allowed beyond family members only. 



Areas will be designated on the beach area. Please ensure that only 1 
household/family group in the designated area. 
 
Please limit your time on the beach to 3 hours so that other members 
have the opportunity to use as well 
 
 
Gathering areas are demarked on the beach area and each area will 
accommodate 1 family only.  
 
Sentinel Security will be providing monitoring services. Any member to 
be found in breach of the regulations will be asked to leave the area. 
 
No fishing is permitted for the 2020 season. 
 
Boating:  
Canoes, kayaks, SUP will be permitted on the lake. No water toys 
(i.e.floaties, water trampolines, noodles, etc.) will be permitted on the 
water.  
 
Life jackets are mandatory for any patrons using these devices. Please 
ensure you bring your own there are no rentals or exceptions. 
 
Members are expected to remain in/on their boats to the best of their 
abilities at all times.  
 
Members are limited to 1 hour on the water to allow all members the 
opportunity to enjoy the lake. 
 
Social distancing requirements must be adhered to. 
 
No swimming is allowed. 
 
Dock South Beach Area: 
Only one family is allowed on the dock at any given time. Physical 
distancing protocols must be adhered to at all times.  
 
Members please ensure you are entering/exiting the dock area to 
launch your boat as quickly as possible so that the next member may do 
the same. No loitering/congregating on the dock.  



 
Members are limited to 1 hour on the water to allow all members the 
opportunity to enjoy the lake.  
 
Social distancing requirements must be adhered to. 
 
No diving or swimming is allowed. 
 
Fire Pit: 
One household may use the Fire Pit at a time. You must bring your own 
firewood. No burning of old pallets or garbage is permitted.  
 
No guests are permitted.  
 
Picnic Tables: 
This area is closed until further notice.  
 
Washroom Facilities: 
There are no washroom facilities on site at this time.  
 
Walkways and Leisure Areas: 
The walkways and grassed areas are open to members only. Please no 
congregating.  
Social distancing requirements must be adhered to. 
 
OAH Staffing: 
OAH representatives will only be monitoring the above noted activities.  
 
The OAH will not be cleaning any of the facilities in the beach and 
leisure areas. 
Members are encouraged to clean any areas of common use prior usage, 
if possible.  
 
OAH Rules and Regulations: 
All existing OAH rules and regulations must be adhered to by members 
using these facilities. 
 
Social Distancing Guidelines: 
The health and safety of our members and staff are of the utmost 
importance to us; therefore, we will continue to be guided by the 



Province’s public health officials to protect our residents from COVID-
19.  
 
For more information on the COVID-19 outbreak, please visit the 
Government of Alberta website 
at https://www.alberta.ca/coronavirus-info-for-albertans.aspx. 
 
Progression to the next phase is dependent on the success and 
adherence to the first phase and guidance from all regulatory bodies 
including Alberta Health Services and Rocky View County.  
 
Further re-openings of the OAH facilities will be communicated 
as AHS and RVC restrictions are lifted. 
 
Please use respectful behavior to all members, staff 
and OAH representatives. 
 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the OAH. 
 
 

  

 


